














Item 12 Resolution Authorizing a Contract with Integrated Solutions Consulting for the
Emergency Operations Center Capabilities Assessment Project

Molly McFadden, Director of Emergency Preparedness, asked the Board to authorize a contract with Integrated
Solutions Consulting in an amount not to exceed $105,000 to perform a survey and capabilities assessment of
jurisdictional (City/County) Emergency Operations Centers (EOCs) in the NCTCOG region. Integrated Solutions
Consulting was recommended from among six applicants by an Evaluation Committee. The Emergency
Operations Center Capabilities Assessment Project will identify common capability gaps and improvement needs;
provide actionable data and information for future use in addressing capability gaps; and help to ensure an
effective focus, investment, prioritization, and allocation of resources.

Upon a Motion by Councilmember Lombard (seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Smith), and unanimous vote of all
members present, the Board approved the resolution as presented.

See Exhibit E16-05-12

Item 13 Resolution Authorizing a Contract with ServiceMaster Quality Cleaning Services for
Workforce Center Janitorial Services

David Setzer, Director of Workforce Development, explained that the current janitorial services contract for ten
(10) of eleven (11) workforce centers ends on June 30, 2016. He asked the Board to approve a one year
contract with ServiceMaster Quality Cleaning Services, beginning July 1, 2016 and continuing through June 30,
2017, in an amount not to exceed $165,000, including two (2) optional one (1) year renewals. The contract was
approved by the Workforce Board during its May 2016 meeting. Judge Jenkins suggested it would be prudent to
double-check the contract for assurances in a number of areas where the City of Dallas has experienced
problems, including: sick policies and using E-verify to insure that contractor employees are citizens, to which
Judge Self strongly agreed. With no objection, President Horn postponed this item until the next meeting.

MISCELLANEOUS:

Item 16 Old and New Business

Mr. Eastland reminded the Board that the General Assembly was on June 17, 2016. He stated that this would be
the last Board meeting before the election of new Board members and he thanked the outgoing Board members
for their service on the Board.

Item 17 Attendance and Calendar

The Board was provided with a Calendar of meetings and a record of attendance. There being no other business,
President Horn adjourned the meeting.
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